Newsletter 3



Term One 17 February 2011

Announcements

PRIMARY SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Will be held this Thursday at Kempsey Pool for students in Years 3-6. Students wear sports uniform to school and travel by bus to and from the pool. Parents welcome to come along to watch the fun. Please remember to pack hats and sunscreen.

HATS

All students are expected to have and wear a school hat. Students who do not have hats will not be able to play at recess and lunch. Please ensure that your child has a hat that is clearly labeled.

YEAR 6 SHIRTS

Year 6 have designed their shirts for 2011. They are being printed at the moment and are expected at school soon. Please have your payment of \$20 paid to the office this week so that your child can receive their shirt as soon as they arrive.

CANBERRA NEXT WEEK

Year 6 are off to Canberra next week. We wish them a fantastic trip together and know they will have many stories to share on their return. If you require additional details regarding the trip please see Mr Humphries.

KOORONG KIDS BOOK CLUB

All students in the primary school and those who wish in the secondary school will receive a catalogue. These catalogues are handed out monthly and you are able to order from them. Order and money should be put in a sealed envelope and given to your child's teacher or handed in to the office for processing. Orders this month are due back on Friday, March 4.

HEAD LICE CHECK

We check primary students' hair weekly for head lice. These checks occur on Thursdays. If your child is found to have lice, they will be removed from the classroom and you will be required to collect them from school. Please help us keep head lice out of our school by regularly checking your child's hair at home and treating it if necessary.

BIRDWATCHERS

Are there any school family who are into bird watching? We have at least one student who is interested and would like to look at commencing a bird-watching group during secondary lunch hour once per week. Do we have any enthusiasts out there who would be willing to come in one lunch hour per week? Please contact Mrs Hoinville if you are interested in helping out.

YR 10 INFORMATION EVENING

All families and students of Year 10 students are invited to a meeting to be held next week on Monday 21st February at 6:15PM in the chapel to learn about the requirements of the Preliminary HSC program as a platform for achieving successful outcomes in Year 11 and 12. Families will have an opportunity to meet class teachers.

(More announcements over page)

From the Principal...

The Essence of Adventist Education

As we have settled into the 2011 school year at KAS it has been great to meet with new members of our school community, and in many cases share a little of the unique vision of education that makes KAS the progressive learning community that it is. Oftentimes, when meeting school community members I am asked questions like, "What is it that makes Adventist Education distinctive?" or "Why will sending my child to KAS make a difference to their education?" or statements such as, "I don't know what it is, but my child is a different person since they've enrolled at KAS!"

In answering such questions, it would be easy to simply focus on all the worthwhile and innovative aspects of our school program. However, that would certainly be selling short the true essence of our school. KAS, as part of the world-wide system of Adventist schools, the second-largest system of private schools in the world, has a long and proud heritage of providing excellence in education across a range of social, economic and political spheres which goes well beyond the "three Rs".

Whilst our distinctiveness is not easily defined, the core principles listed below go some way towards describing the aspects of our program which set KAS apart as a school.

Those core principles are:

- $\bullet\hspace{0.4mm}$ An acknowledgment of the living God of the Bible as the source of all wisdom and virtue.
- That true education is based on biblical principles and understandings.
- A recognition of students as complex and unique individuals created in God's image with a purpose in life.
- Nurturing the balanced development of the whole person.
- An encouragement of a holistic perspective of faith, learning and practice, with the curriculum addressing the major needs in spiritual, intellectual, physical, social, emotional and vocational development.
- An acknowledgement of the significant role of teachers as models of Christian grace, demonstrating professional competence in teaching, pastoral care and ministry.
- \bullet $\;$ Encouraging excellence in all areas with diverse opportunities being provided.
- Employment of methods that are sensitive to the various abilities and needs of all, with students being engaged in tasks individually and collaboratively.
- Recognition of discipline as the development of self-management and values-based decision-making.
- Teaching, by example, that service to others is our highest calling.
- Maintenance of school community through a close liaison with families, the school and the church.

KAS values the support of each and every member of our school community, as within the framework of Adventist education outlined above, we seek to provide education and support for each of our students which goes far beyond the "three Rs."

Kind Regards

Rohan Deanshaw KAS Principal



T (02) 6562 7023 F (02) 6562 3657 E info@kas.nsw.edu.au www.kas.nsw.edu.au

Announcements (con't)

YR 11 INFORMATION EVENING

All families and students of Year 11 students are invited to a meeting to be held next week on Monday 21st February at 7:30PM in the chapel. This will be an opportunity to learn about the HSC requirements as well as important habits that your child should be establishing. Teachers of Year 11 students will be in attendance to provide families with a chance to meet them.

YR 12 INFORMATION EVENING

All families and students are invited to attend an Information Evening this Thursday 17th February at 6:30pm in the Chapel that will provide a clear overview of HSC requirements and assessment tasks. Strategies to support your child in achieving their best will be shared along with expectations of being a Year 12 student at KAS. Families will have an opportunity to meet class teachers.

SECONDARY STUDENT SERVICES: 'MERITS'

'PB' stands for Personal Best! All students in our school are encouraged to set both short and long term goals. Teacher's regularly give out PB stickers to encourage good choices as well as the achievement of goals. Students are encouraged to keep these in their diaries. When seven stickers have been collected, they are to take their diary to Mr Simmons at the beginning of lunchtime to have them counted. Each set of seven stamps means your child receives a 'merit.' As merits are collected, different rewards are achieved:

30 Merits= Lou's Voucher

40 Merits= Movie

The top Merit Earner for each class= \$10 gift voucher

A reward day is held at the end of each term where the above rewards are redeemed.

You can encourage your child to achieve their Personal Best by encouraging them to wear correct uniform, do homework, organise their books ready for class, follow instructions, read more, wear their hat etc

SECONDARY STUDENT SERVICES: 'DEMERITS'

In the event that your child fails to comply with school rules they will receive a Demerit. Demerits are either worth 1 point (Minor Demerit) or 3 points (Major Demerit). Every three points will result in a detention that occurs during lunchtime. The students are given the opportunity to eat their lunch and are involved in tasks for their detention. Minor Demerits include choices such as: Eating in class, continual failure to take books/equipment to class, continual lateness to class, deliberate littering, untidy or incorrect uniform. Major Demerits include, but are not limited to the following: truancy, deliberate damage to property, blatant disrespect, bullying, failure to attend a detention, obscene language, etc.

See the full newsletter on our website!

HAT POLICY

All students at KAS from PreKindy to Year 12 are expected to have a broad-brimmed hat. All hats are available currently in the Uniform Shop. Parents, we ask for your support as we seek to help your children take some responsibility for looking after their skin.

Calendar	
14-17 Feb	Yr 7 Camp
17 Feb	Primary Swimming Carnival (Yr 3-6)
17 Feb	Yr 12 Info Night 6:30PM
20-25 Feb	Yr 6 Canberra Trip
21 Feb	Yr 10 Info Night 6.15PM
21 Feb	Yr 11 Info Night 7:30PM
24 Feb	Secondary Swimming Carnival
1 Mar	NCSA Swimming Ballina

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS

The Uniform Shop is open every Tuesday and Thursday at the following times:

8:30AM-9:00AM 11:30AM-12:30AM 3:00PM-3:30PM

SPORT & LIBRARY TIMETABLE			
CLASS	SUBJECT	DAY	
PreKindy (Mrs Humphries)	Library	Friday	
Kindergarten (Mrs Hardy)	Sport Library	Monday Thursday	
Kingergarten (Mrs Hodgekiss)	Sport Library	Monday Thursday	
Year 1 (Mrs Dixon)	Sport Library	Tuesday Wednesday	
Year 2 (Mrs Hosea)	Sport Library	Tuesday Friday	
Year 3 (Miss Salt)	Sport Library	Wednesday Friday	
Year 4 (Mrs Smythe)	Sport Library Music	Wed + Fri Thursday Tuesday	
Year 5 (Miss Hasan)	Sport Library Music	Friday Thursday Tuesday	
Year 6 (Mr Humphries)	Sport Library Music	Tues + Thurs Wednesday Tuesday	
Year 7 & 8	PDHPE Sport	Thursday	
Year 9 & 10	PDHPE Sport	Thursday	
Year 11	PDHPE		
Year 12	PDHPE Sport	Thursday	